January 1, 2025

Dear Partners in the ministry,

A blessed new year to all of you!

To God be the glory for all the things that He has done for us last year.

We would like to thank you for all your prayers and support for our needs in all our activities and facilities.

We are looking forward for this year to be more faithful and fruitful in the work. We just had a year-end meeting with our youth leaders to evaluate our performance in our youth leaders to evaluate our performance in our children and youth ministries and resolve how we can further improve the way we minister to our youth and kids. Some of the things we figured we need is a training for our volunteers on how to handle children and the need for more transportation so the children who are interested to join in the fellowship can be picked up even if they come from different routes/location.

One of the greatest blessing in our church is producing pastor to plant and pastor other churches. One way to support our daughter churches is to ask some of the members of our church to help the missionary pastors in their worship service. We sent, along with Bro. Christian who is pastoring Pimentel, Bro. Rhaeven and Bro. Alvin. For Bro. Stephen who pastors in Solsona, we also sent Bro. Mark Dave and Bro. Patrick to help. With these developments, I am praying to train Brothers AJ, Lee Noel, and Leo to help me preach, and to also train the fathers in the church to pray the Scriptures for our worship.

Our prayer requests are the following:

- 1. Chapel construction for our 2nd church in Pimentel, Batac
- Youth and kids ministry enhancement training
- Expository preaching workshop for pastors in the province

I have also attached some pictures of our activities last year.

Thank you, once again, for your partnership in 2024.

I pray that you would continue to partner with us this year.

In Christ, Bro. Lee Andrew Lim







Turnover ceremony of the Solsona mission to our church. In October, the church who pioneered the mission in Solsona has formally turned over the mission work within our church's care. Bro. Rod who is now 72 years old retired from the mission and Bro. Stephen, with Bro. Alvin taking care of one of their outreaches, has been pastoring the mission since March of this year.















Christmas season engagements. Aside from the Christmas fellowships we had in our church for church members and the kids, I was also given opportunities to speak in different occasions outside our church—in my children's school, in a college in the state university, during our provincial pastor's family day, and during a church anniversary of a nearby church. My family was also able to spend Christmas in Manila with my in-laws as we also commemorated the season as the first since my father-in-law died. The whole month had been very busy. We thank God for the reason for the season, our Lord Jesus Christ's coming for our salvation.







Attendance in the iDisciple Conference in Baguio City. Through your generosity, we were able to sponsor some of our youth who are promising leaders of the church to attend the conference that helped them in the Christian walk, with emphasis on the need for a deeper communion with God. The conference was held on October 31 to November 2.









Youth ministry. We are gradually gaining traction in our youth ministry this year with the nearby state university students as an open door opportunity for us to invite. We partnered with another nearby church in organizing these activities.

Children's ministry. We continue to use Many are coming from different places and were desiring to come for the meeting. We pray that we would continue to be the church they will grow to know as the one guiding them to faith in Christ, Recently, one of the kids attending passed away due to an accident. It made us realize all the more the importance of this ministry as we don't know until when can we have the oppordisciple tunity to them..







